
Newsletter Term Two Week 2  30 April 2025 

Principal’s Pen - Monica White  
 

ANZAC Day 

Thank you to the students and their families who joined our staff in the ANZAC Day March on Friday. We had 
representation from every class to commemorate this important day.  

Attitude is Everything 

“Attitude is everything”. Attitude isn’t everything. And yet… there’s something about that saying - attitude is 
everything - that is useful. It’s not that attitude will solve all problems. That’s a crazy claim. But what it is… is 
a way to make the most of a situation, whether positive or negative. And people who have a great attitude 
tend to do better than those with a less-than-great attitude, regardless of their station or circumstances in 
life. 

There are two useful strategies to supercharge your attitude – reframe and acceptance. 

Reframe - the ability to take a bad situation and shift the way we see it, reframe, has been shown to boost 
mental health. The ability to reframe through noticing positive events, gratitude, mindful awareness, acting in 
service to others, or finding meaning and purpose have all been shown to improve wellbeing and reduce 
depression.  

Acceptance - recognise the issue or trial, pause to acknowledge it, and then get on with life. “It is what it is” 
may be a useful reframe, or perhaps just a reset. It’s an acknowledgement that things aren’t ideal, but they 
just “are”. And once we acknowledge that they just “are”, we can then get about finding ways forward again. 
Force creates resistance. Acceptance allows us the space we need to see things for what they are and 
reorient ourselves towards what we want. 

Monica White 



  
 

From the APRE – Laura Campbell 
 

Greetings to our Families,  

Farewell Br Ted  

It is with a heavy heart that I share with you of the news of the passing of Br “Ted” MaGee on Sunday evening. 
Br Ted was instrumental in co-ordinating the pastoral care offered by our Catholic parish. He worked 
tirelessly in our community to truly live out the Gospel message of love.  

He will be sadly missed.  

 

  

 

A funeral date will be announced once known. 

  

  

  

  

  



  
 
 Big Walk for Water – New Date!  

Due to the very wet weather last term our Big Walk for Water had to be postponed.  

We now have a new date:  

9am Friday 16th May 2025  

Please read the information below for full details.  

A gold coin donation will be collected to add to our fundraising for Project Compassion. Any collection boxes 
still at home can now be brought in to school.  

 

St Joseph’s BIG WALK FOR WATER  

 

New Date: 9am Friday 16th May 2025  

As our final Project Compassion activity for 2025, students from St Joseph’s will participate in a ‘Walk For 
Water Challenge’ as a means of raising awareness of the plight of many children their own age around the 
world who don’t have access to clean drinking water in their homes or villages.  

Money we raise will help provide access to clean water for some communities.  

Did you know . . .   

. . . that over 50% of the children currently in hospital around the world are there simply because they don’t 
have access to clean water?  
  
. . . that because they don’t have taps in their houses, or even in their villages – some have to walk up to 7km 
each day just to find clean water?  
  
. . . that every day these children are challenged to find clean water?  

. . . that these children often can’t go to school because they are either too busy collecting water, are too 
tired from collecting the water or too sick from drinking unclean water?  

Today, we’re challenging you to help.   
    

Join St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School and carry your 
container of water on a 2 kilometre walk of solidarity 
with so many other children around the 
world. Experience a glimpse of what life is like for 
those not as lucky as we are.  
  
Through your gold coin donation, you’ll be helping 
raise money to help improve access to clean water 
for children around the world.  

 

 



  
 
Our Plan   

• Participants will carry a 1, 2 or 3 litre containers to the Burnett River (under the old traffic bridge), fill 
it at a tap or ask an adult to fill it from the river, carry it back to school.  

• We will walk on the route marked on the map below – all roads will be crossed at either a zebra 
crossing or at lights.  We will use the pedestrian footpath across the bridge, turn right and continue 
along the path that will take us to the park under the bridge.  

• Bring a gold coin donation to participate.  

  

9am Friday 16th May 2025  

 

Parents and other family members are welcome to join us on our walk.  

Thank you in anticipation of your support of this very worthy experience.   

  

Laura Campbell  

(APRE)  

Catholic Parish of Bundaberg 

Click here for Catholic Parish of Bundaberg Newsletter 

 

https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/Second-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C-combined.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/Second-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C-combined.pdf
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/Second-Sunday-of-Easter-Year-C-combined.pdf


  
 

Finance News 

 



  
 

P & F Forum Group 

 



  
 

Cross Country 2025 
 
On Monday, all our year 4, 5 and 6 students went to Shalom to compete in this year’s cross country. St 
Patrick’s school also attended but we were only competing against students from our school born in the 
same year. Students born 2013 and 2014 ran an entire 3 km course while our 2015 and 2016 students 
completed 2km.  
These distance runs require an enormous effort physically and mentally as well and we are really pleased 
with the effort, persistence and determination of all our runners. Fantastic to see so many parents come 
and cheer on all our runners.  
  

 BOYS GIRLS 

2013 
Taj 

Oscar 
Cooper 

Evie 
Khyra  

2014 
Connor 

Gabe 
Ace 

Ivy 
Sahara 
Henley 

2015 
Flynn 

Michael 
Max 

Avery 
Lottie 
Ariana 

2016 Sam 
Joseph 

Jasmine 
Gracie 

Beth 
  
Congratulations to Connor who was able to qualify to run at the Bundaberg on District trials on Friday 16 
May at Avoca - good luck!  
 

2025 Federal Election    



  
 

Term Two Calendar 2025 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Weekend 
1 21st Apr 22nd Apr 23rd Apr 24th Apr 25th Apr 26/27 Apr 

Public Holiday 
 

Term 2 Starts 
 

  ANZAC Day 
 

ECSI Survey 
Closes 

 

2 28th Apr 29th Apr 30th Apr 1st May 2nd May 3/4 May 
 Catholic Identity Gathering Year 6 Prayer 

Assembly 
 

Interschool Sports 
4-6 

 
P&F Meeting 

@5pm 
  

3 5th May 6th May 7th May 8th May 9th May 10/11 May 
Labour Day 

Holiday 
 

Premier’s 
Reading 

Challenge Begins 

  Year 3 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
Japanese 

Drumming Visit 
 

Interschool Sports 
4-6 

Mother’s Day 

4 12th May 13th May 14th May 15th May 16th May 17/18 May 
Board Meeting Discovery Day  

Kaufusi Cup 
 
 

Year 2 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
Big Walk for Water 

 

5 19th May 20th May 21st May 22nd May 23rd May 24/25 May 
  WHS Audit 

 
 Interschool Sports 

4-6 
 

6 26th May 27th May 28th May 29th May 30th May 31/1 Jun 
Reconciliation Week 

National Sorry 
Day 

 

  Show Holiday Year 4 Prayer 
Assembly 

 
Interschool Sports 

4-6 

 

7 2nd Jun 3rd Jun 4th Jun 5th Jun 6th Jun 7/8 Jun 
 Mabo Day 

 
  Year 1 Assembly 

 
Interschool Sports 

4-6 

 

8 9th Jun 10th Jun 11th Jun 12th Jun 13th Jun 14/15 Jun 
Enrichment Yr 5-6 Enrichment Yr3-4 Questacon Visit  Prep Prayer 

Assembly 
 

9 16th Jun 17th Jun 18th Jun 19th Jun 20th Jun 21/22 Jun 
Enrichment Yr 1-2 

 
Board Meeting 

Enrichment Prep 
 

  Athletics Carnival  

10 23rd Jun 24th Jun 25th Jun 26th Jun 27th Jun 28/29 Jun 
  

 
  Year 5 Prayer 

Assembly 
Term 2 Ends 

 

 



  
 

Bundaberg Sports Trial Dates 



  
 

Out and About 

 

  



  
 

 

  



  
 

 


